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“To embody Christ’s teaching in appropriate ways
for serving the community, the nation, and the world.”

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND REMINDERS

A very special THANK YOU to Patricia Rushmore for the 
hadmade weavings of the Stations of the Cross she made for Saint 
Peter’s.  Each of the 14 weavings 
is a symbolic representation of the 
final acts in Jesus’ life, from the 
time he was arrested in the garden 
of Gethsemene to his body being 
taken off the cross and placed in a 
tomb.  The weavings are approxi-
mately 16” square and hang  on 
the interior walls between the win-
dows, andalongthe back wall of the 
church.  They are a beautiful addi-
tion to the church!

A special THANK YOU 
to the altar guild, choir 
members, and Fair Robey 
for all of their work pre-
paring for Easter!  The 
church looked especially 
beautiful with the lilies, 
the altar flowers, and the 
new Stations of the Cross.

Mowers are needed! If you are able to help keep the church lawn 
mown this summer either by bringing your own mower, or by using 
the mower at the church, please sign up on the calendar in the Parish 
Hall, or call Danny Custer at 493-5333.

Don’t forget to follow us on Facebook:
Saint Peter’s in he Mountains



SAINT PETER’S-IN-THE-MOUNTAINS PRAYER LIST

Stanley Prokopiak
Hazel Pendleton
Claire Parker
Hazel Hamilton
Betty Hood
Mia Walk-Hardy	
Jamie Stanley 
The Kiser Family
Diane Holliman
Linda Thomas
Kate & Mac McCalley
Susan Mead 

Dee Sarver
Sally Hollandsworth
Linda Wingfield
Ricky Gibson
Jim & Marcia Vance
Kirsten Stanley
Benjamin Austin
Garrett Sweigert
Nakia Bailey
Kim Johnson
Joey Jones
Karen Zell

Tom & Lindsay McKinnon
Jane Stogner
Frank Pendleton
Nell Herring
Steve Garrett
John Newcombe
Matt Hubbard
Eli Sydow
Jake Bailey
Darlene Jordan
Rebecca Stevens

We pray for John our priest, Mark our Bishop, and Michael our Presiding Bishop.
May their ministries be guided by the grace of the Holy Spirit.

We pray elsewhere for all those who were killed this week as a result of war and terrorism, 
and for families whose lives are being torn apart. 

Almighty God whose will it is to hold both heaven and earth 
in the peace of your kingdom: 
 Give peace to your Church, 

peace among nations, 
peace in our homes, 

and peace in our hearts.  Amen.

We pray for those serving in the military, and particularly for those who are serving in harms way.  

EASTER LILIES ARE GIVEN TO THE GLORY OF GOD BY: 

Martha Perry in memory of Ralph, Ernest, Tom, Bob Perry, and Ralph & Mary Perry
Jim Bier in memory of Jerryanne Bier

John and Delia Heck in honor of all those in the Saint Peter’s family who have gone before us
Marilyn Rodgers in memory of Cecile & John Konicki
Maureen & Grace in honor of Marcia & Jim Vance

Bob Pohlad and Carolyn Thomas in memory of Elizabeth & Dean Thomas, 
& Alvera & LeRoy Pohlad, & in honor of Stanley Prokopiak
Christy and Bolling Izard in memory of Margaret & James 

Izard, James Izard, Jr., Dorothy & Clarence Bergland
Paul Simms in memory of Earl Simms & Keith Simms
Carol and Don Osborne in memory of Leslie Shirley

Fair Robey in memory of Blanche Merriman
Keith & Charlotte Hubbard in memory of J. C. Hubbard, Jr., C. I. Dillon, Jr., & Muriel Leedy Dillon

Christina and Jimmy in memory of Doris Hall, Evelyn Jump, Mildred & Frank Nespola
Katherine Grimes and Lana Whited in memory of Van D. Grimes, Joan Whited, & Paul Whited

Rebecca Stevens in memory of Mark Johnson & Bertha Taber, 
and in honor of those who live with mental illness

The next program of the Center for Lifelong Learning at the Phoebe Needles Center is Tuesday, April 
12 at 10:00 am. “Song of Myself: Walt Whitman’s Greatest Poem” with Dr. Harry Brown and Martha 
Perry.  Please call the Center at 483-1518 to make a reservation by Friday April 8.

Summer Camp @ Phoebe Needles – it’s time to think 
about registering for day camp and residential camp. Check 
out the Phoebe Needles Center web site for dates, descrip-
tions, and information
–www.PhoebeNeedles.org. Parish youth who participate in 
diocesan sponsored programs, including Phoebe Needles 
camps and programs, may seek financial assistance by com-
pleting the form and submitting it to the Vestry for ap-
proval. If approved by the Vestry, Saint Peter’s will pay one 
third of the cost. Once approved, the Treasurer will write 
the check for the scholarship. Blank forms are available in 
the Parish Hall rack of materials.

Climbing the forty foot tube cargo net to get to the top of the 
High Ropes Challenge Course at the Phoebe Needles Center.

ALLELUIA, CHRIST IS RISEN!

WHAT A WONDERFUL EASTER SUNDAY AT SAINT PETER’S



Prayer for a Birthday
O God, our times are in your hand: Look with favor, we pray, 

on these your servants as they begin another year. 
Grant that they may grow in wisdom and grace, 

and strengthen their trust in your
goodness all the days of their life, 

through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.
(Book of Common Prayer, p. 830)

The Palm Sunday processional from the 
Phoebe Needles Center to Saint Peter’s 

went on despite the fog.

Hunting Easter Eggs or outreach ministry OR BOTH?  In additions to lots of candy, some of the 
eggs contained “Outreach script.”  The children then got to pick one of three projects to contribute to 
-- the Callaway Pack-A-Sack Program, Panther Pack, and Boy’s Home.  They collected $230 for each of 
the Pack-A-Sack programs, and $200 for Boy’s Home.

OUTREACH REPORT -- Sunday, April 3, 2016, is Outreach Sunday.  The collection will benefit, 
John, the South Sudanese child we sponsor.  Any monetary donations will be placed in an escrow ac-
count for the 2017 school year expenses.  In March, $185 was collected for Grace House on the 
Mountain.  

Bishop
Rt. Rev. Mark Bourlakas
(800) 346-7982
bishopmark@dioswva.org

Rector
Rev. John H. Heck
Rectory 483-3760
Phoebe Needles 483-1518
Fax 483-2235
johnhheck@gmail.com

Senior Warden
Paul Rodgers
365-0061
buckroy@centuryink.net

Junior Warden
Danny Custer 
493-5333

Treasurer
Nancy Bradley 
483-7966
nbradley@embarqmail.com

Clerk
Patricia Rushmore 
483-9540
rushmore22@aol.com

Choir Director

Lectors
Dave Newcombe 
365-7157
dnewcombe@ferrum.edu

Council Representatives
Dave and Pat Newcombe
365-7157

United Thank Offering
Episcopal Relief & Development
Martha Perry 
483-5932
mjperry@emtechs.org

Outreach Coordinator
Marilyn Rodgers 
365-0061
mrodgers304@gmail.com

Altar Guild
Shelby DeHart 
483-0790

Youth Ministry
Katherine Grimes
kgrimes@ferrum.edu

Prayer List
Rev. John H. Heck 
483-1518
johnhheck@gmail.com

Acolytes
Delia Heck 483-3760
dheck@ferrum.edu

Chalice Schedule
John Kirsch 
482-0116
sunnyk@embarqmail.com

Church Musician
Fair Robey
483-7172; (540) 353-6160
frobey2003@yahoo.com

Newsletter
Gary Holden 420-2022
gholden@ferrum.edu

Ferrum College Campus Ministry
Pat and Dave Newcombe 
365-7157

Vestry
Rev. John H. Heck 483-3760
Nancy Bradley (Treasurer) 483-7966
Danny Custer (Junior Warden) 493-5333
Carl Durant 651-2690
Keith Hubbard 334-5388
Patricia Rushmore (Clerk) 483-9540
Paul Rodgers (Senior Warden) 365-0061
Lisa Willie 483-8826

C
H
U
R
C
H

C
O
N
T
A
C
T
S

If you are looking for the April calendar and schedule for who does what during the service, check back 
to your March newsletter.  Next month please send the information you would like to get into the news-
letter to Gary Holden at gholden@ferrum.edu.

BISHOP MARK will be with us for his annual visitation on April 24th.  We hope to have a few 
folks who will be confirmed and received.  Please mark you calendars and plan to attend the service and 
conversation following a time for refreshments!


